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July 25, 2016

GBOS Work Session

Minutes Draft
 4:30 p.m. Girdwood Community Room


Call to Order 4:32 p.m.  Sam Daniel, Chair   
Attending are:  Eryn Boone, Sam Daniel, Jerry Fox.

Robert Snitzer and Tommy O’Malley are excused.
1. Review of 2017 Preliminary budgets
Budget process is starting earlier this year in order to bring Girdwood Fire Department into good timeline with the rest of the AFD budget process.  In the past, Girdwood Budgets were approved with first quarter revisions, and prior year’s budget rolled over for first quarter.  This is causing problems with budgeting with Fire Dept, and will be a benefit to all departments to handle budgets earlier.  Plan for Girdwood now is to complete budget by September, so that it will be approved by Assembly with rest of Municipal budget.
Jerry Fox voices concern that budgets rising, especially with new areas of Police and increased costs for Fire Dept, as well as onset of Cemetery.  We may be getting close to tax cap.  Voters are likely to resist.  Tax bill increased by 17.8% in last year, approximately half of this is change in valuation of the property.  
Jerry states that he’d like to see final budget for all areas at about 5.2 mills.
Girdwood Fire Department Budget Discussion
As part of overall restructuring, Girdwood Fire Dept is working with Foraker Group and the MOA finance to create budget that is itemized and coded properly.  

Issues are:

2016 budget passed by GBOS was not approved fully by MOA, as there was a directive for no budget increases AFD-wide.  This was never brought to GW Fire Dept or GBOS attention.  There is a budget shortfall that must be addressed.  Will Day is meeting with AFD Chief LeBlanc next Monday to discuss this.  Possibilities include taking funds from GBOS Undesignated Fund.
Anticipated salary for Chief was $110,00/yr, not including benefits, etc.  Currently Girdwood Fire Dept has about $70,000 available to pay that position.

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Increase in number of staff who qualify for health insurance/benefits.  Chief Chadwick and Rich Parry both had retirement benefits already from MOA.  With new Chief coming on board in 2017, there will likely be 5 fire dept employees requiring benefits.
Funding of equipment and turnouts needs to be addressed.  Turnouts were all purchased through grant in 2008, and they have a lifespan of 10 years, so all expire in 2018.  Cost of turnouts is about $3,000/each, and GVFD needs 50 sets.  Need to review vehicles and vehicle replacement fund to see what is upcoming and timeline for replacement.

On the positive side, review of GVFD did reveal approx $20,000 in insurance costs that have been cut.

Possible sources of funding are:

Change in contract with AFD may make Turnouts come from AFD instead of purchased by GVFD

Change in contract with AFD may change EMS payment, although not likely a substantial amount of money

Undesignated Fund

Girdwood Fire Dept Capital Fund

Funding for Girdwood Fire Dept comes from:

Girdwood Service Area (Girdwood property tax assessment) for Fire Service

Area wide Emergency Medical Services (EMS) approx $200,000.  

Bulk of funding is for Fire prevention and Services, although by far the highest use and expense is in EMS.

GBOS commends Will Day, Manch Garhart, Fire Department executive committee and board of directors in tackling these issues as well as restructure of fire dept.  

Group reviewed current status of restructure of Fire Dept.   Members of the Board of Directors are participating with Executive Committee on re-write of bylaws and review articles of incorporation, to make sure that the structure of the system is viable.  Groups are working well together.  Board of Directors will convene for meetings once funding is known for chief position.  Their main task is to hire the new chief.

GBOS states that they will need to review an itemized budget for fire dept once more is known from meetings with AFD Chief.  At the next meeting, they will expect draft itemized budget.
Roads

Kyle presents preliminary budget for 2017 Roads.

Increase in labor based on annual % increase

Cost of fuel decreased by $1000 due to change in gas prices.

Revenues from community center rental up by $1000.

Total change in budget is increase of $1800.  It is possible to decrease more by cutting road maintenance work, however this will defer needed maintenance.

No funding in this budget to go toward 406 Road Improvement account, which also defers 

Parks and Recreation
Preliminary budget shows decrease of $1000 from 2016 to 2017.

This also assumes full spending of $30,000 on grants other than FVCS hard funding at $20,000.

Next large project for Parks and Rec is the crosswalk light at Egloff/Hightower/Alyeska Highway intersection.

Cemetery
No budget presented for Cemetery.  Awaiting result of feasibility study before opening separate budget line for this.
2. Next budget work session is scheduled for MON August 8 at 4PM in the

Girdwood Community Room.

GBOS non-profit grant presentation meeting is tentatively scheduled for THU September 8 at 7PM 

3. Discussion of rescheduling MOA/GBOS Summer Quarterly meeting

Group decides not to reschedule meeting and opts to wait until Fall Quarterly Meeting in October.
Action Item Updates as assigned:

Adjourn 6:15PM
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